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BOARD AGENDA MEMORANDUM        DATE OF MEETING:      March 22, 2022 
 
To:  Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
Through:  Napoleon Haney, Village Manager  
 
From:  John D. Schaefer, Director of Public Works  
 
Topic:  Bid Award Recommendation, 2022 Rebuild IL Bond Resurfacing Program 
 
PURPOSE   
The 2022 Rebuild IL Bond street resurfacing project will consist of the asphalt resurfacing of the 
following nine (9) residential streets throughout the Village.   
 

Street From To 

Poplar Avenue  Birch Road  Hillview Road 

Hawthorne Road Dixie Highway  Lincoln Avenue 

Heather Road Center Avenue 186th Place 

Marshfield Avenue Evergreen Road Willow Road 

Highland Avenue 183rd Street Cul-de-sac 

Lincoln Avenue 175th Street Spruce Road 

Gottschalk Avenue Willow Road Evergreen Road 

Evergreen Road Marshfield Avenue Gladville Avenue 

Homewood Avenue Willow Road Evergreen Road 

 
PROCESS  
The Public Works Engineering Division completed detailed bid documents, which were then 
approved by the Illinois Department of Transportation.  After proper advertising, bids were 
opened and read aloud at Public Works on February 23, 2022.  The results are shown for the 
four (4) bidders on the attached bid tabulation. 
 
OUTCOME   
K-Five Construction Corporation, of Westmont, IL, submitted the lowest bid in the amount of 
$956,921.03 from the four (4) bids that were opened and read aloud.  K-Five Construction 
Corporation is recommended for the contract as they are a regional firm that has established a 
record of satisfactory performance on similar projects and are IDOT prequalified to perform 
work of this nature.  We believe they are capable of performing the contract work in a manner 
that is consistent with the plans and specifications of this project. 
 



VILLAGE OF HOMEWOOD 
 

 
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
 Funding Source: MFT & Rebuild Illinois Bond Funds 
 Budgeted Amount: $968,000 
 
LEGAL REVIEW   
Not Required 
 
RECOMMENDED BOARD ACTION   
Award a bid for the 2022 Rebuild Illinois Street Resurfacing Program to K-Five Construction 
Corporation of Westmont, IL, the lowest responsible bidder, in an amount not to exceed 
$956,921.03.    
 
ATTACHMENT(S)  
Bid Tabulation 
       
 
 


